

BULK RATE
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID

DAMASCUS, MD. 20072 PERMIT No. 4389

JUNE 1990





NEXT MEMBERSHIP MEETING will be Wednesday, June 27, at 7:30 p.m. Featured will be snacks, consisting of sandwiches and trimmin's. No charge.

NEXT BOARD MEETING will be Wednesday, July 11, at 8:00 p.m.

THANKS TO WANDA DAWSON, the "surprise" dinner at the MAY Membership meeting was a success.

Wanda filled in for the unavoidably absent dinner committee. We now have more room in the freezers.

BILL RAHN donated 200 Christmas trees, which are doing well. Our Christmas trees require trimming in June, and grass mowing on a monthly basis. A lot can be learned about trees by volunteers who call Merle Keesler at 854-2029.

THE MARYLAND DIVISION, IWLA, is the 4th largest, and the Wildlife Achievement Chapter is the 7th largest in the country. Keep recruiting!

A NEW BANNER has been designed and crafted for the Wildlife Achievement Chapter by Lois Carinci. Green with gold lettering and seal, it is 60 inches high and 54 inches wide, plus fringes, and hangs on the front wall of our main hall. It will represent our Chapter at future public events. Thanks very much, Lois. And Joe.

OUR MAY NEWS LETTER, in recognizing those who donated food and beverages for the Annual Adopta-Dump Day, unfortunately omitted to thank Safeway Stores. We do so, now, belatedly.

THE ANNUAL BULL ROAST Sunday, June 10) was very well organized and executed. Those helpers who made the day delightful included:

Justin Hall Martha and Reid Power Marsha Denekas Andy Scott Ken Tucker Joe and Vonne Schoppelrei

Bill Rahn Ed Bennett Al Woodfield Al Turner Tim and Tan Ouilette
Joe and Lois Carinci
Mary McGinnis
Linda Jaffee
Merle Keesler
Phil Rockwell
Mac McCollum
Bill Gerwig
JR Ale

Margaret & Don McDonald

Mike Kearney
Charlie Douglass
Ted Hier
Bill Carbone
Derones and Joe Gick
Dick Hustek
Bill McLaughlin
Fred Ambrose

Joe Hamilton
Wanda Dawson

Unfortunately, the turnout was very light. We need your input of ideas on why this was so. If you have some thoughts along this line, please get in touch with Charlie Schlager at 540-4197, Dave Anderson at 585-1053 or Wanda Dawson at 253-2384. A great deal of work goes into preparing for our annual events, and we want as many members and friends as possible to enjoy these efforts.

THE ANNUAL CHICKEN\_CORN BARBEQUE, scheduled for September 9, needs a volunteer for Chairman. Call 253-2384 and grab this chance to demonstrate your executive ability.

"ADOPTING" A COUNTY OR STATE HIGHWAY is a way to show pride in the appearance of a particular road, by patrolling a designated stretch periodically to pick up trash and debris. At the last Board meeting it was proposed that our Chapter "adopt" Mullinix Mill Road from its intersection with R-108 past our Chapter grounds to the (now closed) bridge over the Patuxent River. More about this later.

NEW WINDOWS will be installed in the Chapter House later this year. The improvement will be readily noticed when the winds blow cold next winter! Next will come new drapes.

- THE ELIZABETH WEIH Conservation Award from the State Division has been won for the third time by our Chapter. The Award recognizes cumulative conservation efforts by a chapter for the year.
- THE 1990 NATIONAL CONVENTION, IWLA, will be held at the Sheraton Inn in Syracuse, New York, from Wednesday, July 11 through Saturday, July 14. Six delegates are already registered. If you can, come on up and experience the event. Find out more about it at the June Membership meeting.

An effort will be launched by the Maryland delegation to sponson the **1993** Convention and bring it to a site in Maryland. If successful, this will require a lot of interesting effort on the part of Maryland IKES.

CHARLIE SCHLAGER has been appointed by the Board to fill out the current term as Chaplain, and Ed Bennett has become a Director for the same reason.

		JULY RANGE OFFICERS				
7/ 1	Ed Bennett	963-7328	Chuck Crooks	831-9666		
7/ 7 7/ 8	Wayne Sheets Margaret MacDonald	933-2915 294-8176	Bill Rowan Don MacDonald	831-9317 294-8176		
7/14 7/15	Bill Rahn Bob Sadler	774-6234 253-3501				
7/21 7/22	Art Cox Bill Marnane	831 <b>-</b> 7538 869-7792				
7/28 7/29	Rick Egerter Paul Hancock	384-6436 774-5669	Joe Tarr	604-8434		

We need some new Range Officers. Anyone who is interested please call Mac at 854-3707.

THE RANGE COMMITTEE would like to thank Jim Brown, Charlie Douglass, John Nicoll, and Reid Power for the fine work they did on the new picnic area last clean-up day.

The next Range Orientation and Clean-up will be Sunday, June 24, at 10:00 a.m..

Notice! All misfires should be placed in the red cans located by the bulletin board

**Notice!** All misfires should be placed in the red cans located by the bulletin boards on the Rifle and Pistol Ranges.

KEEP SAVING YOUR ALUMINUM CANS and glass. We are still searching for a market for the glass to be recycled. The success in collecting glass and newspapers has resulted in a glut because of inadequate markets for the recycled materials. Many companies are attempting to deal with this, and new laws are in process to help make the effort a success on a broad scale. Keep trying.

11-06-90		NEW MEMBERS			1
Davis		11701 Doxdam Terr. amer, Harvey	Germantown 762-6195	MD	20876
Grady		4969 Tall Oaks Dr. ith, Lance B.	Monrovia 831-6326	MD	21770
Isensee	Derek SPONSOR[ Re:	3314 Lowell La. instated	ljamsville 831-6178	MD	21754
Kubas	Dave SPONSOR[Kra	10 Doxdam Ct. mer, Koroy	Germantown 972-4092	MD	20876
Meyer	Robert C. SPONSOR[ Es:	1504 Colesberg St. sex, Tom	Silver Spring 384-2265	MD	20905
O′NeilI		7403 Hillside Dr. Force, Smith	Frederick 476-4659	MD	21701